Minutes of Falkirk District Scout Council Annual General Meeting

Held on Wednesday 6th September 2023
In the Jim McKellar Scout Centre
Scottish Charities Number SC038590


AGM Minute 2023/Item 1
Ann Gilchrist – District Chair welcomed all members of the Falkirk District Scout Council to the Annual General Meeting  and especially welcomed the Forth Regional Commissioner  Paul Santi and Forth Region Honorary President Sandy Jack.
Present: [38 in total present] 
Ann Gilchrist –District Chair, Frank Murray – District Treasurer, Charlie Stevenson - District Secretary, District Commissioner Leonard Jamieson.
District Trustee Board Trustees Members – Bert Mackenzie, Christopher Campbell, Russell Smith plus 35 other Council members.
 AGM Minute 2023/item 2  
Apologies: There were 21 apologies received.   

AGM Minute 2023/item 3
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 21st  September2022                                         
 These were proposed by Lou Grover [ADC[Beavers]/9th] and seconded by Sandy Jack [SAS member] 
AGM Minute 2023/item 4
Matters Arising: 

There were no matters arising.

AGM Minute 2023/item 5
Reports: Comprehensive reports are included in the Annual Report Booklet which was issued to all present.
Frank Murray District Treasurer presented the District Accounts [these were issued to all members present at the  meeting] which had been proposed and passed by the District Trustee Board [ formerly District Executive Committee ] on 16th August 2023. 
The Treasurer gave a brief summary of the Accounts. He thanked all the treasurers of the various Explorer/Network /Scout Active Support units as well as the District Badge Secretary for all their efforts. The Treasurer also thanked David Seaton as Examiner for confirming that the accounts were a true and accurate representation of the district finances.
The Chair stated that as these had been passed by the District Trustee Board, and following the AGM the District Treasurer will now make the annual submission to OSCR.

There were no points raised on the accounts.
AGM Minute 2023/item 6
Appointment /Election of Trustees to the District Trustee Board:
Ann Gilchrist stepped down as Chair and asked Lenny Jamieson as District Commissioner to take over who then had great pleasure in nominating Ann Gilchrist as Chair again for the coming year. 

The Chair then asked the District Secretary to announce Ex Officio trustees [by right of their Appointment]: 

Ex Officio Trustees [by right of their Appointment Appointment]: 
District Commissioner



Leonard Jamieson
District Explorer Scout Commissioner

Alan Wallace
District Scout Network Commissioner

Callum Munn
Right of attendance at District Trustee Board by right of their appointment:
Forth Region – Regional Commissioner

Paul Santi
Forth Region – Regional Chair


Gordon Samson
While the position of Treasurer and Secretary are also ex officio positions, they require to be elected:

The Chair intimated that Frank Murray was retiring as Treasurer and that the Secretary was happy to continue in his role.

The Treasurer- David Foggo is proposed by Graham Whitehouse and seconded by Hamish Scott.
The Secretary – Charlie Stevenson is proposed by Euan Rose and seconded by Bert Mackenzie
As there were no other nominations for these roles, both positions were then approved by the District Trustee Board and the new Treasurer and existing Secretary were elected. 
Election of Elected Trustees to serve on the Trustee Board:

The Chair asked the Secretary to list the elected members:
Representing Group Executive Committees 

                Katherine Jamieson is serving her 3rd Year.
The Chair then stated that Katherine Jamieson was willing to serve for a 3rd  year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Representing Group Scout Leaders  


Graham Whitehouse was stepping down following his 3rd year, so the nomination of Kas Arshad has been received. He was nominated by Chris Campbell and seconded by Fiona Scott.
The Chair then stated that as no other nomination had been received and as  Kas Arshad  was willing to serve,   he was duly elected.                                   
Representing Group Section Leaders  


                        Jen Cox is serving her 3rd  Year
 The Chair then stated that Jen Cox was willing to serve for a 3rd  year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Representing Young Persons




Dylan Welsh was stepping down following his 3rd year, so the nomination of Chloe Foster has been received. She was nominated by Chris Campbell and seconded by Chloe Krykant.
The Chair then stated that as no other nomination had been received and as  Chloe Foster  was willing to serve,   she was duly elected.                                   
Election of nominated Trustees to serve on the Trustee Board:
The Chair asked the District Commissioner to list the nominated members:

Deputy District Commissioner          Christopher Campbell        Nominated by District Commissioner
.  This position was then nominated to be a Trustee of the District Scout Council.      
Honorary President: 

Jamie Sime                          
Honorary Vice President:

Pat Reid    
 The Chair stated that both Honorary President and Honorary Vice President were delighted to continue in their roles but would not serve as trustees on the District Trustee Board                            
Election of co-opted Trustees to serve on the Trustee Board:

The Chair asked the Secretary to list the co-opted trustees:

Bert Mackenzie co-opted as Badge Secretary

Russell Smith co-opted as Jim McKellar Scout Centre sub – committee chair.
Ann Gilchrist was filling the role as Media co-ordinator.
The Chair stated that as these co-opted trustees were co-opted by the District Trustee Board, they are now being notified to the District Scout Council.
The Chair then asked all Trustee Bord Members to stand when their name was called so that all present, would know who the Trustee Board trustees were.
AGM Minute 2023/item 7  
Election of 1 trustee to serve on the Forth Region Trustee Board:
The Chair then stated that in accordance with the District Byelaws, the District Trustee Board have agreed that Christopher Campbell, Deputy District Commissioner will continue for a 3rd  year as representative to serve on the Forth Region Trustee Board as from the AGM of Forth Region Scout Council.
Independent Examiner:    
As David Seaton was stepping down as Independent Examiner of the District Accounts It was agreed that the District Trustee Board would identify a replacement Independent Examiner                                                
AGM Minute 2023/item 8
Any Other Competent Business.

a] District Trustee Board
The Chair stated that due to changes within the Scouting regulations, the District Executive Committee has been renamed the District Trustee Board and that former members will now be known as Trustees.
There was no other competent business registered with the District Secretary.
There being no other business the Chair thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the official part of the evening.

b] Presentation to Frank Murray
District Commissioner Lenny Jamieson gave a resume of the scouting service of Frank then presented him with a clock [set in a piece of wood from the Barrwood] along with a silver quaich as an expression of the District’s thanks for his excellent service as treasurer over the years. Frank suitably responded with thanks for his gifts.
Following the AGM: 
· Twin brothers Fraser and Douglas MacPherson from Laurieston gave a presentation 
               on their recent participation in the Korean World Scout Jamboree.
· John Wilson from Bo’ness gave a presentation on his experiences as a leader in the 
              Glasgow and South West Unit at the Korean World Scout Jamboree.

· Five Explorers – Charlie McBride/ Euan Brown/ Chloe Foster/Karla Smith and Melisa 
      
McPhail gave a presentation on their recent Explorer Belt Expedition to Holland.
A number of presentations [ Wood Badges and service awards] were made as well as Explorer Belts to the five Explorers who gave the presentation above. 

The evening was closed by a vote of thanks given by Deputy District Commissioner Hamish Scott.

Accepted as correct by District Trustee Board
Signed__                                                                       Falkirk District Trustee Board Chair.

Date___________________________________

Accepted as correct by District Scout Council
Signed__                                                                       Falkirk District Trustee Board Chair.

Date___________________________________
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